Freedom of Information Act 2000 - care packages
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.


Your asked:
Under FOI please provide the following information relating to how the Council brokers and pays providers for the care packages it commissions:

Regarding care brokerage:

1. Does the Council have any plans to a) procure an eBrokerage cloud software solution (for brokering commissioned care packages across its care providers, primarily but not restricted to only domiciliary care) in 2021/2022, and if so when, b) via which procurement route, and c) provide the contact name for the relevant procurement lead / the name of the department leading the procurement within the Council, as well as an indication if, and when / how the Council intends to contact or is willing to engage with the market in this regard?

Answer:
Leicester City Council does not currently have firm plans to procure an eBrokerage cloud software solution, however, it is willing to receive information regarding such systems.  This should be sent to caas.admin@leicester.gov.uk 

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

And regarding visit charge processing for paying commissioned care providers against the services they have delivered on behalf of the Council:

2. Does the Council have any plans to a) procure a Provider Payment/Council Self-billing cloud software solution (for processing and calculating visit data submitted by commissioned care providers for the visits they have undertaken on behalf of the Council, primarily but not restricted to only domiciliary care) in 2021/2022, and if so when, b) via which procurement route, and c) provide the contact name for the relevant procurement lead / the name of the department leading the procurement within the Council, as well as an indication if and when / how the Council intends to contact or is willing to engage with the market in this regard?

The Council does not currently have any plans to procure a Provider Payment/Council Self-billing cloud software solution, however, it is willing to receive information regarding such systems. 
This should be sent to caas.admin@leicester.gov.uk & domiciliary.care@leicester.gov.uk
This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
